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Dear Co-Chairs, 
 
In this final plenary of the ADP June meeting, the Peruvian Presidency of COP20/CMP11 
would like to make the following remarks: 
 
First, we want to express our deep appreciation for the professionalism and transparency 
that you have shown, Co-Chairs, in guiding us through this difficult negotiations. We want 
to commend you, in particular, for the unprecedented exercise of inclusiveness you have 
shown in this session. You have established a practice of intensive and subsequent rounds 
of bilateral consultations with all the negotiating blocks, a practice that represents a 
substantial improvement for our process. 
 
Second, the Peruvian Presidency also supports your suggestions on the way forward for 
the preparation of our next meeting, which you propose on the basis of the views 
expressed by all Parties. We support in particular the assistance you will provide to 
Parties, with the help of the Co-Facilitators and the Secretariat, by preparing for the 24th of 
July a scenario note containing, as a tool, a fully streamlined, consolidated, clear and 
concise version of the Geneva Negotiating Text that will not omit any option or position of 
Parties. 
 
Third, we encourage you to pursue intensive inter-sessional consultations with all Parties 
with a view to avoiding any procedural discussion at the opening of the next ADP meeting. 
Indeed, it is essential that, on August 26th, all Parties are ready to engage in substantial 
negotiations which means, in our mind, engaging in an effort to reduce options in each 
section, search compromises in each paragraph and exchange views on the broad picture, 
on the general balances and trade-offs which will make the Paris agreement universal, 
durable and transformative. In this work, we look forward to the future assistance of the 
several Co-Facilitators, whom we thank very much for their hard work during this session.  
 
Fourth, we want to tell all of you, dear colleagues from all Parties, that the Peruvian 
Presidency will continue, until COP21, to foster dialogue between all groups, between 
developed and developing countries, to find reasonable and responsible compromises. In 
doing so, we must be attentive to each other’s concerns, which are all legitimate. We have 
diverse economic and social realities and, consequently, varying levels of flexibility for 
different issues. We must engage in real negotiations in August attentive to this diversity, 
but also focused on results. 
 
Finally, fifth, we want to express our strong expectation to start the next ADP session with 
a substantial working document on Workstream 2 issues which takes full stock of the 
proposals and positions presented during this session. 
  
In this context, Peru will continue to support the increasing leadership of the incoming 
French Presidency. We are totally convinced that COP21 will be a success, a success that 
all our Governments, economies and societies are urgently expecting.  
 
Thank you. 


